
 
Five Parish Council meeting 

Monday, May 24, 2021 
 

Present:  Randy Wolters, Jake Heitkamp, Kyle Hueslman, Mark Tangeman, Louie Bruns, Corey Ahrens,  Matt 
Reichert, Randy, Otte, Megan Klosterman,  Fr. Matt Jozefiak and  Sharon Kremer 
 
Fr. Matt opened the meeting with prayer.   
 

 Discussed Hymnals and Missalettes – Need to order by August to get the next hymnals which will start  
of at Advent.  All members were given information for cost per parish for a year.  Talked about 
advantage/disadvantage of hymnals and missalettes.  Possible purchase of hard bound hymnals.  Worship aides 
are being printed FREE from LPI and they are willing to increase from 500 copies to 700 copies.  Will continue 
for now the worships aides and order missalettes for those who want them to take home with them. 
The cluster had to pay USCCB $300 for printing the readings and this is paid until Advent. 
Live Stream fee is $595 
One License fee is $175 
Fr. Matt is to attend a meeting June 4th with the Beacon’s of Light.  Will wait until after meeting to decide what 
to do regarding hymnals and missaletts with our parish family. 
 

 There is a possible parishioner that is interested in the LPMP program.  There is a policy in the cluster  
for reimbursement of the cost. 

 Fr. Matt talked about Junior High and High School Youth Program.  Chris Wibbenmyer has been  
volunteering for Junior High the past year and meeting 2 times a month on Sunday evening.  Jacob Kleinhenz is 
currently meeting with High school students once a month. 

 Fr. Matt is planning to attend a meeting on June 4th at Incarnation parish in Dayton regarding Beacon’s  
Light.  All priest in the diocese to attend the meeting. Fr. Matt asked is anyone would like to be on the Beacon’s 
of Light Committee, but they must be opened minded. 
 

 St. John –PPL loan was forgiven.  Dale Homan is retiring from the head of the Maintenance committee.  
Bob Pohlman retired from the cemetery committee.  Barb Kahlig and Kelley Budde stepping down as 
CYO advisors and no one has come forward.  Parish council will be looking for replacements for 
Maintenance and Cemetery committee. 
 

 Precious Blood – Letter went out to all the parishioners regarding the rectory. 
 

 Nativity –Ryan Schmackers is taking over Dave Bernings position with mowing, locking the church and 
marking off the cemetery graves. 

 
 St. Rose –Mary Evers painted the wall behind the altar in the church.  The men’s sodality will be having 

their BBQ chicken dinners on Father’s Day.  Had a great turn out for their family picnic on May 16th. 
 

 St. Sebastian –The urinal in the Men’s restroom has been repaired.   
 
Next meeting will be decided after the Beacon’s of Light meeting.  


